
This week at St. Andrew's
Thursday, August 17, 2023

Welcome to St. Andrew’s Weekly E-mail Newsletter. In an effort to keep the congregation better informed
we will be sending out this newsletter on Thursdays to cover events happening at the church through the

following Wednesday. We hope you find it useful.
 

The Mission of St. Andrew’s Parish is to worship God, grow in discipleship, and share Christ’s love.
          St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, 2018

TheTwelfth Sunday after Pentecost

August 20, 2023

Guest Celebrant & Preacher: The Rev. Karen Johnson
Guest Organist: Brent Douglass

​8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite I

​Altar Guild: Ann Kash
Eucharistic Minister/Intercessor: Ann Kash
Lector: Jim Swan
Usher: Kelley Kash
Vestry Announcer: Kelley Kash

The worship booklet for the 8am Sunday service is available by clicking here. 

10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite II

Altar Guild: Judy Weislogel
Eucharistic Minister/Intercessor: Rob Flory
Lectors: Sara Sandberg & Judy Weislogel
Ushers: Jennifer Meade & Sara Sandberg
Livestream Operator: Kirk Holbrook
Vestry Announcer: Kirk Holbrook

The worship booklet for the 10am Sunday service is available by clicking here. 
The 10am service will also be livestreamed to St. Andrew's Facebook page where it can be viewed live or
from a recording.

​You can get to our Facebook page by clicking here
You can get to our Website by clicking here

​Readings for Sunday, August 20, can be found on the Lectionary Page website.

If you would like to access the website, please click here

Once you are at lectionarypage.net, you may choose NEW Resource: RCL Daily Readings. If you scroll

https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/89f3a2ab-1fea-42e4-a085-a27dd66a2317.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/89f3a2ab-1fea-42e4-a085-a27dd66a2317.pdf?rdr=true
https://www.facebook.com/standrewsnewcastle/
https://standrewsnewcastle.org/
https://www.lectionarypage.net/
https://www.lectionarypage.net/#dailylectio


to the bottom you can sign up to receive daily readings via your email.

Pastoral Care while the rector is
away
 
Suzannah is on vacation and will be back in
the office on Tuesday, September 5. While
she is away, The Rev. Karen Johnson and
The Rev. Bob Hargreaves will be available
for any pastoral care needs that may arise.

Supply clergy

There will be supply clergy at both St. Andrew's services
on the Sundays that Suzannah is away. The Rev. Karen
Johnson will preach and celebrate on August 20 and
September 3 and The Rev. John Van Siclen will preach
and celebrate on August 27.

Wednesday Healing Service

The Wednesday Healing service will not be held on 8/23
and 8/30 while Suzannah is on vacation.

Note about the music for August 20:

The four short chorale preludes we hear this morning on "Allein Gott in der Höh sei Ehr" (All Glory be to
God on High), exemplify the extensive influence of 16th century (and earlier) German hymn tunes on the
sacred organ and choral repertoire still used in our worship liturgy today. Church organists of the Baroque
period composed music for worship based on the familiar hymn tunes of the time. 
 
Friedrich Wilhelm Zachau (1663-1712), a distinguished German organist, was one of the leading
composers of church cantatas and keyboard works of his day. He was a noted teacher, numbering
Handel among his pupils. Andreas Nicolaus Vetter (1666-1734) was a German organist who studied
with Johann Pachelbel. Regrettably, only a small number of his compositions survive, most having been
destroyed during World War II. Johann Gottfried Walther (1684-1748) was a German music
theorist, organist and composer. He was city organist of Weimar during which time he wrote 132 organ
preludes based on Lutheran chorale melodies. J. S. Bach (1685-1750) is the most well-known and prolific
of the Baroque composers of chorale preludes. - Brent Douglass

Coffee Hour
 
There are opportunities this summer to host coffee hours after the
8am and 10am Sunday services. The sign-up sheet is by the
kitchen in the undercroft. If you are interested and have never
hosted before, or would like to sign up via email, please contact Jim
Swan or Sara Sandberg

The Lincoln Festival Chorus concert

A favorite of audiences and performers alike, the "Coronation
Mass" will be performed with professional soloists and an
orchestra on Friday, Aug. 18 and Sunday, Aug. 20 at 7:30 p.m.
at the Congregational Church of Boothbay Harbor. For more
information, contact Lincoln Arts Festival at 207-633-3913 or
lincolnartsfestivalbbh@gmail.com.
The Mass in C Major "Coronation Mass,” composed in 1779, is
one of the most popular of Mozart’s 17 settings of the Latin mass texts. It most likely premiered on Easter
Sunday in 1779 in Salzburg Cathedral. The soloists for this marvelous work will be soprano Mary
Sullivan, mezzo-soprano Jenna Guiggey, tenor David Myers-Wakeman, and bass-baritone John David
Adams.
As a special treat, David Myers-Wakeman will sing two arrangements of hits from The Platters, including
"Smoke Gets In Your Eyes" and "The Great Pretender." Several shorter pieces will also be featured on
the program, including arrangements of "Blue Skies," "In The Still Of The Night," "It Don't Mean A Thing,"
"Mister Sandman," "Over the Rainbow," and more.
Tickets are $25 and are available online at lincolnartsfestival.org or at Sherman’s Maine Coast Book
Shop in Boothbay Harbor. They may also be purchased at the door starting 30 minutes prior to each
performance.

mailto:lincolnartsfestivalbbh@gmail.com
http://lincolnartsfestival.org


Weekday Worship

Compline: Monday-Friday 9 PM
Zoom Meeting

Wednesday Healing Service: Wednesdays at 10:00am
** Please note - There will be no healing service on 8/23 or 8/30.

​Meetings

​Benedictine Group: 11:15 AM Wednesday
Zoom Meeting I

Knitting Group: 2-4pm Fridays
All welcome: knitters, non-knitters and everything in between.
​Meeting in the Undercroft unless otherwise announced.

Intercessory Prayer List

“The Spirit helps us in our weakness; for we do not know how to pray as we ought, but that very Spirit
intercedes with sighs too deep for words.” (Romans 8:26)

 
We pray for those who are ill or with special needs:

Rob & Irma Hargreaves, Alan Hargreaves, Nathan Hargreaves, Phil Bartley, Stephen Gorrill, Val Gorrill,
Ellen B., Allie, Anne Rossideas, Bruce Rinker, Felicia McAllister, Tom Sullivan, Todd, Donald Johnson
Olderson, Tom Belanger, Dick, Catherine Fleming, Tyler & Christine, Bruce & Julie, Cynthia Troxel, Jane
Ferris, Janice & Paul Roman, Bob Gault, Eileen, Beth, Edwin, Shelby Owen, Peter Blanchard
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